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Development Services
From Concept to Construction

APPEAL SUMMARY

Status: Decision Rendered

Appeal ID: 14929 Project Address: 1526 N Holman St

Hearing Date: 4/12/17 Appellant Name: Dan Williams

Case No.: B-005 Appellant Phone: 503-819-7754

Appeal Type: Building Plans Examiner/Inspector: John Cooley

Project Type: commercial Stories: 3 Occupancy: R Construction Type: not given 

Building/Business Name: Fire Sprinklers: Yes - location not given

Appeal Involves: Erection of a new structure LUR or Permit Application No.: 16-132725-CO 

Plan Submitted Option: pdf    [File 1] Proposed use: approved 6-plex

APPEAL INFORMATION SHEET

Appeal item 1

Code Section 2014 ORSC 302.1

Requires R302.1 Exterior Walls. Construction, projections, openings and penetrations of exterior walls of 

dwellings and accessory building shall comply with Table R302.1.

Proposed Design The existing dwelling is proposed to remain on the adjacent property (1532 N Holman). A PLA is 

proposed as the previous lot confirmation had an error and it was found the existing dwelling is 

over the line. The PLA is in review (LU 16-282822-PR). A 6-plex has been approved (LU 16-

132725-CO) for the site (1526 N Holman)After the PLA, the existing dwelling main wall will be 0.26 

to 0.41 feet from the property line. There are no eaves on the existing dwelling east fa9ade. The 

applicant is proposing a 5.74 foot wide no build easement along the western property line (shared 

line) to provide adequate spacing between the existing dwelling and the approved 6-plex. This will 

provide 6 feet total between building walls and at least 4 feet between eaves. The 6-plex will also 

have a fire sprinkler system and will have fire rated walls.

Reason for alternative The proposed alternate allows for the existing dwelling at 1532 N Holman to remain. The 5.74 foot

wide no build easement on 1526 N Holman with the concurrent PLA provides equivalent fire safety 

and accessibility that two 3-foot side yard setbacks would provide. This will provide 6 feet total 

between building walls and at least 4 feet between eaves.

APPEAL DECISION

Unprotected walls and openings on east side of single family dwelling due to property line adjustment 
error. See also appeal 10495: Granted provided 6 plex projections comply with OSSC Section 705.2 and 
covenant for no build easement be ammended to reflect changes. Appellant may contact Nancy 
Thorington (503-823-7023) for more information.
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The Administrative Appeal Board finds with the conditions noted, that the information submitted by the appellant 
demonstrates that the approved modifications or alternate methods are consistent with the intent of the code; do 
not lessen health, safety, accessibility, life, fire safety or structural requirements; and that special conditions 
unique to this project make strict application of those code sections impractical.

Pursuant to City Code Chapter 24.10, you may appeal this decision to the Building Code Board of Appeal within 
180 calendar days of the date this decision is published.  For information on the appeals process and costs, 
including forms, appeal fee, payment methods and fee waivers, go to www.portlandoregon.gov/bds/appealsinfo, 
call (503) 823-7300 or come in to the Development Services Center.
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